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Well here we are four weeks into the last term of the school year. It would seem the weather is being just as 
unpredictable as the 2020 year we have been having. Hot one day, raining and cold the next. A little 
reminder about naming items of clothing as students discard jackets on days when the weather starts off 
cold and heats up. Hats seem to be a problem too. Name tagging definitely helps us find the owners of 
missing items. There is a huge amount of good uniform clothing items in lost property at present. One of our 
P&C members have volunteered to check through this and sort out and return items with names but please 
encourage your child to look through lost property as well. 

Time is moving quickly and are already well into writing Semester 2 reports for our students and planning 
end of year presentations and activities. New COVID-19 updates have been released from the Department 
of Education for schools and some restrictions have been relaxed around end of year planned activities. A 
positive outcome for everyone, but still we must be ever mindful of COVID safe requirements. Please find 
information on these updates with this newsletter.  

Thanks for your input! 

We had our best response rate in recent memory, by some considerable margin, when we asked parents to 
complete this year’s Tell Them From Me surveys. A huge thank you goes out to the 70 parents who took the 
time to take the survey. We’re collecting and analysing the data obtained and compiling reports based on 
the responses we obtained. The feedback you’ve given us will be instrumental in helping us to identify 
emerging issues and plan for improvement when writing the school’s Strategic Improvement Plan for 2021 – 
2024.  

Sharing our expertise in Play-based Learning 

On Wednesday 4th November we hosted a visit of Early Stage 1 teachers from Tacoma Public School. After 
featuring on the State wide Staffroom with a presentation about our play based pedagogy, we have had a 
number of schools booking in visits to come and see first-hand how we run our program. This showcasing of 
what we do is a great promotion for our school. Thank you to Michelle Young, Michelle Williams, the 
Preschool team and teachers across K-2 for your committed and dedicated work around this very innovative 
approach to improving learning outcomes for our children.  

Have you enrolled your child for Preschool or Kindergarten 2021? 
 
With Kindergarten transition about to begin it is a timely reminder to make sure your child is enrolled. 
Children cannot be part of the transition program unless they have approached the school and filed an 
enrolment form. Children are eligible to start Kindergarten in 2021 if they turn 5 before the 31st July that 
year. Please feel welcome to have a conversation with our staff if you are unsure about your child’s 
readiness to start school. 
 
 
 

https://www.facebook.com/woywoypublicschool/


 
Preschool children need to be in the year before school and must have turned 4 before July 31st, 2021. 
There are limited places available now in our Preschool for 2021 so please contact the school for more 
information. 
 
Preschool and Kindergarten information evening 
 
An information session for parents of Preschool and Kindergarten children enrolling for 2021 has been 
arranged for Thursday 26th November. A COVID Safe venue has been booked where all COVID Safe 
practices will be in place. The evening will be held at Everglades Club on Dunban Road Woy Woy. The 
Preschool information session will run from 5:30pm to 6:15pm. Information will be shared about our 
preschool and what your child will experience in their preschool year. At the end of this session, the venue 
will be cleaned and made ready for the Kindergarten parents and carers information session starting at 6:30, 
and going to approximately 7:15pm. Information will be shared on what your child will experience in 
Kindergarten, school routines and rules, equipment and other requirements, and ways in which you can 
support your child during their Kindergarten year. How exciting to welcome another group of families to our 
school as your children start their educational journey at Guliyali Preschool and Woy Woy Public School. 
 
Year 5 Zoo Snooze excursion deposit refunds 

All parents who paid the deposit for the Year 5 Zoo Snooze excursion will be refunded this money over the 
next few weeks. Forms for parents to complete sign and send back to school are being sent out next week. 
Once they are returned the process to refund the money by paying back into personal bank accounts will 
begin. Thank you for your patience with this as we all waited to see what may have been possible in COVID 
conditions. 

Repeat message for a reminder: 2021 School Structure 
 
It is that time of year again when our school starts forward planning for the school structure for the next year. 
How we structure classes for 2021 will depend on the total number of students enrolled for 2021, the staffing 
entitlement the Department of Education allocates and numbers in each grade year. As always teachers are 
in the best professional position to make the decision about where a child should be placed for the optimum 
possible benefit of their educational progress. We know that children grow and change as they progress 
through school. They change socially and their associations with other children change. Academically they 
may need support or challenge. As always it is important to remember that students are placed in classes to 
enhance their learning opportunities with sound teacher professional knowledge backed up with 
assessment, work task results and classroom teacher observation expertise on the educational, social and 
emotional growth of a child. We do welcome your input in this process if you believe there are extenuating 
circumstances that need to be considered when placing your child in a class for 2021. If you would like the 
opportunity to have these extenuating circumstances considered, please put your concerns in writing and 
address the correspondence to the Principal. Please always remember this process is totally confidential. All 
these requests will be taken into consideration but we cannot guarantee that it will be possible to fulfil these 
requests, as numbers, teachers available and professional educational judgement will determine the final 
outcome. Please ensure we have all of these concerns by the 20th November 2020. Classes will be formed 
at the end of the year for 2021 but as always may not be set until the beginning of 2021 when numbers of 
students on seats become apparent. Thank you for your continued support with this annual process. 
 
 
Ona Buckley and Dan Betts 
Principals 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 

                                 

 
 

 

 

 

Positive Behaviour for Learning (PBL) is a whole-school framework that promotes positive behaviour across 
our school. Every five weeks a team of teachers including the school Principal, executive staff and 
representatives from each stage analyse our school behavioural data. The results of this analysis leads our 
whole school implementation of Positive Behaviour for Learning.  

This fortnight teachers have been talking to students about how to ‘Be Proud’ especially when representing 
the school in the community. Lessons have had a focus on being proud of our school by wearing the 
appropriate school uniform.  

Research tells us that the effectiveness of wellbeing programs are increased when schools and families 
work together. Holding conversations with your child/children about the fortnightly whole school PBL 
message will ensure that they have a good understanding of the school expectations and provide them with 
added strategies to demonstrate positive behaviours. The focus for the next fortnight will be “Be 
Responsible” when using devices.  

If you have any questions regarding Positive Behaviour for Learning please contact the school.  

Michelle Williams 
Assistant Principal  
Student Wellbeing  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Online enrolment for new students is now available at our school! If your child lives within the local area and 
is an Australian or New Zealand citizen and wishes to enrol at our school, you can enrol them through our 
school website under the ‘Enrolment’ tab. 

The Online Enrolment System is designed to provide flexibility for parents to submit an Application to enrol 
in a NSW Government School online at the time that best suits them. The application can be accessed on 
all browsers and mobile devices including iOS and Android. 

The online application process is currently restricted to: 

• Enrolments into local schools only 
• Children who are Australian citizens, New Zealand citizens or permanent residents 
• Children who live in NSW 

We offer our support and encourage you to complete your application to enrol online. If however, you do not 
feel comfortable completing an application online, a paper copy will be available for collection from the front 
office or can be downloaded from the Department’s going to a public school site. 

If you would like further information please come and see us in the office. 

We are now taking  
Preschool & Kindergarten Enrolments 2021 

 
 
 

 
All students should be at school unless: 

• they have a medical certificate which states that they are unable to  
  return to school due to an ongoing medical condition 
• they are currently unwell. 

If your child is unwell, do not send them to school. If they are unwell at 
school, you or your nominated emergency contact will need to collect 
them immediately. Please ensure your child’s contact details are up to 

date. If a student is absent without a medical reason for more than three days, this will be recorded as an 
unauthorised absence and will be followed up by the school. 

If you have any questions regarding your child’s attendance at school please call the office on  
43413555. 
 
If anyone in your family returns a positive result, please contact the school immediately and all 
family members are to isolate for the required length of time. 

 

*** A friendly reminder that we are still following the Department’s Guidelines regarding COVID-19.  If your 
child displays any COVID-19 symptoms they will be required to have a COVID test prior to returning to 

school. They will need to stay at home until results have been received and they are feeling well enough. 
We do kindly ask that if your child is unwell that you provide our office staff with details of symptoms.  

We thank you for your co-operation in this matter ***  
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 
 

The Stage 3 children have been learning the rules and skills associated with T-ball during PDHPE lessons 
during semester 2. As engagement and enjoyment was extremely high across all classes we decided to run 
our own World Series T-ball. The competition involved 80 students and was played between 8 teams over 7 
rounds and the team names were based on World Series Baseball from America.  

59 games later we arrive this week at play-offs, a 3 game series to find our (WWPS) World Champions. The 
Marlins have been the bench mark all season, going through to the decider undefeated. They won’t have 
everything go their way when they face a tenacious Braves outfit who were dominant in their final win over 
the Red Sox. Who will claim victory? Come week’s end the world will know, so stay tuned. 

It has been truly wonderful to see these children play with effort, enthusiasm and sportsmanship, both 
winning & losing with grace and style. It is not really that important who wins, but to see the can do attitude 
and improvement in physical and fundamental movement skills has been amazing. The comradery and 
resilience that has been displayed between the teams has made me very proud. Every player can be very 
proud of their contribution to the tournaments success. Be proud, parents & carers, you have a fantastic 
group of kids.  

WWPS WSTB2020 Commissioner (Mr Paul Betts) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 

It is our role as educators to play an active role in providing opportunities for children to feel safe in the 
setting they are moving to by helping them understand the process and be comfortable with the change. 
This week we have supported the children in knowing where and how to purchase something from the 
WWPS Snack Shack. Prior to visiting the Snack Shack, the children had the opportunity to practice the 
necessary skills of lining up, asking for what they would like in a big clear voice, and using their manners in 
the preschool environment, where we transformed the dramatic play space from a kitchen to a faux 
canteen/café.  
 
"Transitions... Different places and spaces have their own purposes, expectations and ways of doing things. 
Building on children's prior and current experiences helps them feel secure, confident and connected to 
familiar people, places, events and understandings" (DEEWR, 2009, p.19). 
  
Our preschool children have taken full advantage of the spring weather planting an assortment of fruits, 
vegetables and flowers in our garden. The children have been sowing seeds, planting seedlings, ensuring 
the beds are topped up with water and pulling weeds when needed. We plan on harvesting some of the 
foods before the end of term so the children can reap the rewards of all of their efforts in the garden. The 
project has been a wonderful learning opportunity for the children to learn about using authentic tools in the 
garden, trial and test out new ways of growing things, sustainability when using rainwater to water the 
gardens and promoting healthy food options. We are hoping our garden attracts some buzzing bees as this 
has been a huge topic of interest in the preschool as well. Fingers crossed! 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 
Whitney Williams 
Preschool Teacher  

 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Miss Campbell 
The School Chaplain 

 
 



 
 
 

Congratulations to our winners of the Book Week 2020 colouring and illustration competitions! 

Pelicans Luka Omura Vana 
KB Meelasha Kc & Mackenzie Kuch 
KW Harriet Van Der Neut & Stella Bowker 
KY Tallulah Brown & Joseph Toohey 
K-6PC Emily Overton & George Kassi-Hurley 
K-6W Bentley Everingham-Bascur & Matthew Golds 
3-6E Eva Gorham-Eljuga & Blake Whitmore 
4-6G Nicholas Proctor 
1C Natalie Macey & Lyla Leaf-Milham 
1S Macayla Veitch & Miley Harkins 
2E Sofia Swancott 
2MB Lola Keating 
3/4A Izzabella Winchester & Anji Magee 
3/4B Laylah Reynell & Alyssa Holden 
3/4C Annabelle Durrand 
3/4LB Claire Zhu & Tabitha Wright 
3/4M Felix Adshead & Emilie Liang 
5/6B Blake Appleton & Kyle Clarke 
5/6H Elise Introna & Claire Weaver 
5/6RC Layla Graham & Kailin McDougall 
5/6T Toby Cridland & Brave Jamieson 

 

 

 

This year Presentation Day will look a little bit different. The 
2020 Presentation Day will be held at school, but 
unfortunately due to Covid-19 restrictions put in place by the 
NSW Department of Education, parents will not be able to 
attend. We will be running Stage based assembly for 
students to receive their awards and medals.  

Further information will be released once available. 
 

 

 

We are collecting donations of new unwrapped gifts for 
disadvantaged families in our community which are collected and 
distributed by St Vincent de Paul. Please place your donations into 
the Christmas bin located in the school office.  

Your kind donation is very much appreciated.  

 

 

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fdlpng.com%2Fpng%2F7043668&psig=AOvVaw2PRJT8Bgr01Js8vcoIQ5xh&ust=1604444974671000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCNCHxsX95OwCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAJ


 

 

 

 

 
 

       
 
 

School hats are available  
from the canteen for $13.00 

 
 
 
 

 
Online ordering is available www.flexischools.com.au   APP : Flexischools 
 
 
We now have Sushi on our menu $3.50  

Beef Teriyaki 
Chicken Teriyaki  
 
 

 

Our Canteen is looking for some more volunteers. If you have some spare time between 9:00am – 11:15am 
and hold a current Working with Children Check please leave your phone number with the school office and 
I will give you a call to arrange a suitable day. 

Anne 
Canteen Supervisor 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Monday 9th November Vicki 
Tuesday 10th November Pat 
Wednesday 11th November Janet 
Thursday 12th November Kay 
Friday 13th November Rita 
Monday 16th November Pat 
Tuesday 17th November  
Wednesday 18th November Janet 
Thursday 19th November  
Friday 20th November  

http://www.flexischools.com.au/


 

 

 
IMPORTANT INFORMATION 

**** Unless your enquiry is a matter of urgency please restrict entry into our office area **** 
Office Hours 
School phones are manned from 8.30am until 3.15pm. The office window is opened at 8.30am and closed at 
3.00pm however office staff are available until 3.15pm. There is a teacher on duty at the bus lines until 3.20pm. 
 
Changes to Going Home Arrangements 
Could you please ensure that your child is aware of how they will be going home in the afternoon.If these 
arrangements change during the day it would be appreciated if you could contact the office prior to 2.00pm to 
ensure that the message is passed on to your child. 
 
Skoolbag APP and Website 
You can download the WWPS Skoolbag APP to both iPhone and Android devices. Event updates and 
important information will be sent out via our Skoolbag APP and you can record your child’s absence from 
school here as well. You will also find our School website at http://www.woywoy-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/ which 
is regularly updated with events happening in our school. The School email address for correspondence is 
woywoy-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au. 
 
Student Mobile Phones 
Students who bring their mobile phone to school are asked to leave them at the office on their arrival and 
collect it at the end of the school day. Students are not permitted to have their phone with them during the 
day. It is also helpful if their name is on their phone. 
 
Late Arrival / Early Departure 
If your child is late arriving to school or needs to leave early for an appointment, a partial absence slip is to be 
collected from the school office prior to going to your child’s classroom. This slip is given to the classroom 
teacher. 
 
Payment of Money to the School 
School fees and activity costs can be paid by credit card via the Woy Woy Public School website 
(http://www.woywoy-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/) using the ‘Make a Payment’ tab.  
 

****** EFTPOS IS NOW AVAILABLE IN OUR OFFICE ****** 
Understandably, our preferred method of payment for any school costs 
is contactless. 
 
Payments for any school fees or activities can be made either by credit 
card via the Woy Woy Public School Website (http://www.woy-
.schools.nsw.edu.au) using the ‘Make a Payment’ tab or for your 
convenience we have also installed an EFTPOS facility at the front 
office. 
 
Should it be necessary for payment to be made using cash, monies should be placed in an envelope 
with your child’s name, class and reason clearly noted. If payment is for multiple children, each 
must have their own envelope. 
 
Thank you for your support in this matter. 
 
Linda Goldsmith – School Administrative Manager 
 

 

http://www.woy-.schools.nsw.edu.au/
http://www.woy-.schools.nsw.edu.au/


 
 
 
  
  
  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
    

 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Shop 30 Railway Street 
Woy Woy NSW 2256 
Ph:  4339 4941 

                         JOIN US TODAY       

We are seeking P/Time workers to assist our clients with 
cleaning and accessing the community within school hrs. 
Apply online through the Clean N Care website 
www.cleannncare.com.au or call us on 43681700!  

 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjB0Jyh0-neAhVWWH0KHU32BTUQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http://www.woywoyroosters.com.au/cgi-bin/sponsor_view.cgi&psig=AOvVaw3fbZ0LyE_5Dt4ZsUWea7o4&ust=1543032793234386
http://www.cleannncare.com.au/


  
  

       
TERM 4 

MUSIC BUS PICK UP 
If your child is attending our Music Bus and they are finishing their lesson after school hours could you 
please collect your child from our school car park gate located in Park Road. We do remind all parents and 
carers that we are still following the Department Rules and Regulations Policy of no parents on site. 
Children will be directed to our car park gate after their lesson. 

We do wish to thank you all for your co-operation.  
 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 



 

 
 

 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 



 



 


